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Circular No. 18/2022                                            Date : 27.01.2022 
 

 

To All Members (Please Circulate) 
 

We reproduce hereunder the Circular No. 8 dated 18.01.2022 issued by the General Secretary, All India State 
Bank Officers’ Federation, the contents of which are self-explicit. 
  

With revolutionary greetings,             
 
 
 
Shubhajyoti Chattopadhyay 

  (General Secretary) 
 

 
 
 

COMRADE K K NAIR,  
FORMER CHAIRMAN UFBU AND FORMER GENERAL SECRETARY INBOC IS NO MORE 

 
 
We reproduce hereunder the text of AIBOC Circular No.2022/03 dated 17/01/2022 contents of which are self-
explanatory for information of the members.  

  
(Soumya Datta) 
General Secretary 

 
 
 
 

 
Dear Comrade, 

 
COMRADE K K NAIR,  

FORMER CHAIRMAN UFBU AND FORMER GENERAL SECRETARY INBOC IS NO MORE 
 

We are profoundly shocked at the news of demise of Com K K Nair, former Chairman of UFBU and former General 
Secretary, INBOC today evening. A veteran Trade Union leader, Com Nair had worked for espousing the cause of Trade 
Union till 2019, when he stepped down due to health related issues. The undersigned had the opportunity to work in 
tandem with Com Nair during the last salary revision talks and held him in highest esteem for his acumen, dedication 
and affable nature. We pay our respectful tribute to the memory of Com Nair and offer our deepest condolence to the 
members of the bereaved family as well as to INBOC. In this context, the circular issued by UFBU is appended. 
 
Stay safe stay healthy. 
 
With regards, 

 
Yours Comradely, 
 
      Sd/- 
(SoumyaDatta) 
General Secretary  
 

Shubhajyoti Chattopadhyay  
General Secretary 

Mobile : 9434551152 
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Text of the UFBU circular dated 17.01.2022 
 

 
Com K.K. Nair is no more 

 
We deeply regret to inform our unions and members that Com K.K. Nair, former General Secretary of Indian National 
Bank Officers Congress and Chairman of All India BOB Officers Association and who was the Chairman of United 
Forum of Bank Unions from July 2013 until 2019 when he stepped down due to his failing health, passed away this 
evening at Mumbai.  He was suffering from old-age ailments for the last two years.   
 
Com Nair was one of the leaders who had been associated with UFBU right from its inception in 1997.  He used to 
attend all the meetings and contributed a lot in arriving at united understandings in the meetings.  He used to emphasise 
in our meetings that because UFBU consists of different Unions, we should always discuss and deliberate different 
viewpoints but at the same time, strive to take collective decisions to move forward.  
 
Both during discussions and negotiations with the IBA as well as during UFBU meetings, Com. Nair used to make 
practical suggestions to find amicable solutions to various issues.  He endeared himself to all our colleagues in UFBU 
due to his amiable and affable nature. 
 
 He was Treasurer of INTUC for many years and thus was part of the Central Trade Union organisation.   
 
His death is a loss to INBOC and UFBU and to the trade union movement.  We convey our deep condolences to the 
bereaved family and pay our homage to the memory of our beloved leader Com K K Nair. 
 
 
               Sd/- 
         SANJEEV K. BANDLISH 
                     CONVENOR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Shubhajyoti Chattopadhyay  
General Secretary 

Mobile : 9434551152 
 


